
Invitation for Bids (IFB) 
 

TOWN OF FRANKLIN 
 
 
In accordance with MGL c. 30 section 39m, it is the intention of the Town of Franklin to retain 
the services of a construction firm for the purposes of installing two Rectangular Rapid Flashing 
Beacon (RRFB) systems and five Bicycle Racks in specified locations within the Town of 
Franklin.  
 
Project:  Bidders must be pre-qualified with MassDOT for Traffic Signals for the amount of the 
Estimated Construction Cost indicated below. The work to be performed will include excavation, 
cement concrete pads, beacon installation, bicycle rack installation, and other incidental work as 
required. Work under this Contract shall be paid for at the contract unit bid prices, which shall 
constitute full compensation for all material, labor, equipment, etc., required to satisfactorily 
complete the work.  
 
Estimated  
Construction Cost:  Est. $86,250.00 
 
Location: Various locations in Franklin 
    
Building Construction: Summer, 2023 
 
Bid Documents:  Available to download from www.franklinma.gov/bids 
 
Proposals due: at 10:00 am on August 3rd, 2023, room 206, 355 East Central       

Street, Franklin, MA  
  
 
All inquiries regarding this IFB shall be directed to the Town’s Chief Procurement Officer: 
 
Pam Vickery 
Franklin Purchasing Department  
355 East Central St., Room 206 
Franklin, MA 02038 
Phone- 508.520.4918 
Fax- 508.541.5253 
Email- pvickery@franklinma.gov 
 
 
 
 
 


